
Kia ora koutou!       
 
Thank you to all those parents/caregivers who were able to attend their 
child’s interview yesterday at school.  Parent/Teacher interviews give us a 
great chance to sort an education plan for each student to carry them 
through the first 2 terms at school this year.  We will have further interviews 
in Term 3.  At our interviews we aim to set individual goals for children and 
outline a plan of support which involves both home and school.  These 
goals may be academic or social and are totally needs based, set for each 
individual student.  If you were unable to make an interview time for your 
child, don’t worry, all you need do is contact your child’s classroom teacher 
and set a time to suit both you and your child’s teacher.  Please do this as 
soon as you can. 
 
Our Kaitaia Primary School Swimming Sports Day for Years 3-6 will be held 
on Friday 15th March at the Kaitaia Community Pools beginning at 9.30am 
and finishing at 2pm.  Come along and see what swimming skills your child 
has learnt in class this year. 
 
Ka kite, 
Brendon Morrissey 
 

 JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 3: 
Room 3 has been learning about what makes us Unique. We learnt about the special places in New Zealand and 

what is special about Northland.  We also talked about types of food we like in New Zealand and found out which 

countries our favourite foods originated in. We then decided to make a dessert. We made a trifle………...    

1) First we put some jam on                                      2) Then we put some fruit salad and juice 

   our piece of sponge and put                                      over the sponge….. 
   it in our cup. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3) Then we spooned some                                        4) We squirted some cream on and added 

   Custard over the fruit….                                             Some sprinkles……. 
                                Then we tried it …..Yum! 

 

 

 

We have also had a lot of fun in our school pool this term……….  
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 OUR VISION  
  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 

“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

SENIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 11: 
 
So far this year Room 11 has done heaps of work and lots of reading. We also have 
some new classroom books and some new toys. 
 
We have done a lot of challenges, like building the highest marble run and building 
the best fort with cardboard and sheets. We even put bean bags on the inside! 

 
By Asher and Cobra-Rose.                                                                               

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

Please show your support for the following sponsors who have taken time to support us. 
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This advertising space is available to a local 
business who wishes to utilise this service. 

 
If you are keen to take up this opportunity, 
please contact Mrs Sharon Patrick at our 

school office. 
 

Ph: 09 4080228 
Email: accounts@kaitaiaprimary.school.nz 

 

 
 
 

 
 

* PAINT * WALLPAPER * BLINDS 
 * CURTAINS  * DULUX  

* JACOBSEN  * TOOLS & ACCESS 
 - For all your decorating needs.   

Pop in and see us. 
224 Commerce Street, Kaitaia 

Phone/Fax: 09 408 1741 

5 Church Road, Kaitaia 0410.  Ph. 09 408 0228 
Fax. 09 408 2361  Email: kaitaiaps@xtra.co.nz 



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Every Wednesday Public Health Nurse attends our school.  If you would like a private 
consultation with our Public Health Nurse, on Tuesday please        
telephone the school and we will endeavour to arrange this for you. 
This service is free. 

Banking 8.30a.m. Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your 
child would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach 
them to save. 

Friday Fundraiser 
= Every Friday 

Our tuck shop will not be open this year but we will have a Friday 
Fundraiser combo for $4.  Order forms for this will be sent home at 
the start of each week. 

Every Friday School assembly at 9.30a.m. for Term 1 in our School Hall - all    
whanau welcome! 

Throughout Term 1 iMOKO check ups (Whaea Alice and Mr Morrissey) in our school    
during the morning checking for sore throats, infectious skin disorders 
and head lice.  Free treatment is provided for all children. 

11, 12 & 13 March Rooms 9 - 21 swimming at Town Pool (1-2.30pm) 

15 March KPS Y3-6 Swimming Sports @ the town pools (9.30am start) 

20 March Rooms 15 and 19 @ Te Ahu (Citizenship Ceremony) 

20 March Far North Zone Swimming Championship 2019 @ town pools 

12 April 
29 April 

End of Term 1 
Start of Term 2 

 

Have a great weekend everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 
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Our Whare 

Marino and 

world symbolize 

our commitment 

to Bilingual 

Education and 

our belief that 

the learning 

journey for our 

children 

continues out 

into the wider 

world and maybe 

beyond 

School and Community Notices 

 

Our stairway 

symbolizes 

setting and 

achieving goals 

in our learning 

step by step 

Bus Reminders 
 

Parents must write a note or let the office know before 2 pm if there 
is a change to the normal routine for their child/ children if they 
travel on the bus. Each child is marked off on a roll in the Junior 
School and in the Senior school each afternoon so it is  important 
that we know if they are being picked up or are going home another 
way. 
 
Many Thanks 
Office Staff    

Bus Bay 

Our school bus bay needs to be kept clear for our buses between 
8.15 and 9am and from 2.30 - 3.15pm.  We have over 250 children 
getting on and off buses during these times.  It is crucial that our bus 
drivers vision is not blocked by other cars.  Please help with this     
issue parents before we have a terrible accident! 
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Our children at  
play on the  

Inquiry Learning  
Playground which  

symbolizes our  
commitment to  
developing the  
explorers and  

researchers of the  
future. 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

School and Community Notices 

MANAWA AWARDS 

Well done to our Manawa award recipients last week.  Great to see lots 
of kids out there doing good for others because they want to, not because 
they were told.  Ka pai koutou! 
 

 

 

 

 


